Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 5 April 2016 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mr J Wheeler and Mr R Watson 
Also present:
Barry Stone (County Councillor), Jaan Larner (District Councillor) and Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: Two
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Nigel Sullivan (Chair) (holiday) and Mrs Frances Kirkpatrick (holiday)
2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Watson declared and interest in item 8.1 as a neighbour and items 8.2 and 8.3 as the applicant.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
(Item 10- County Councillors report was bought forward)

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Item 6 of the minutes were amended Clerks report – ‘10 playground questionnaires returned to date’.  Amended minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  

5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Queens 90th Birthday Celebrations: The event is to take place on 12 June 2016 at the Playing Field with the Village Hall being available. Clerk confirmed no additional Insurance is required unless we provide a bouncy castle.  Any stall holders and Musicians would need their own Insurance.  Mr Sullivan established the Celebration booklet would cost £175 for 500 copies or £150 for 400 copies from Roberts and Sons.  All agreed 500 to be printed.  Mrs Starman attended a meeting with South Norfolk Council confirming no road closures were allowed and Food Safety is covered.  A Temporary Events Notice has been organised and received.  Free singing entertainment has been booked.  Play with Clay will hold a stall (only asking for re-imbursement of the clay).  It was suggested to have a Bake a Cake for the queen competition and have a Queen for the day (suggestions to be made).  A grass cut has been arranged for the week prior to the event.  A tea Party buffet was agreed by all, not a BBQ.  Mrs Starman was thanked for all her help.  Clerk to investigate the price of 100 mugs with wording ‘Langley with Hardley Parish Council Celebrating Queen Elizabeth II 90th Birthday’ and a picture of the Queen.  Advertising would come through the Celebration booklets delivered to resident homes.
6
Clerks Report:
· Comments from the Flyer drop for the Phone box It should be used as a book exchange, agree with the suggestion of a library and tourist information.  Flowers should be planted outside and or could be used as a flower exchange.  A second defibrillator.

· Comments from the Flyer drop for the Playing Field To include a roundabout, balance beam, stepping course, assault course, basket swing, tall climbing frame with tall slide and monkey bars.

· Right to appeal Planning decisions  The petition was signed.
· Forge Road dog waste bin – Met Dean Baldry who quoted £65 to re-install the dog bin in the new location.  This work should be completed shortly.

· Defibrillator Light – Unable to follow up Angela Weigh has left and limited contact details available.  Mrs Starman agreed to chase this.
· Defibrillator Training – Clerk asked if a Saturday daytime or Tuesday evening would be preferred.  All agreed a Tuesday evening. Clerk to arrange a date and advertise as soon as possible.

· Grass Tender – Unsuccessful tenders were notified.  Gary Shilling’s and Dean Baldry’s tender was accepted and an immediate grass cut arranged.
· Hardley War Memorial – Small Grants Scheme application submitted to the War Memorials Trust within deadline.

· Litter Pick Weekend – E-mail sent to all Parish Councillors confirming the dates of 7 and 8 May for the Litter pick.  Clerk to put notices on boards asking for volunteers.

· Planning – Planning were contacted about 17 Langley Street and Staithe House following comments.  An application for Staithe House has now been received  see Agenda Item 8.1.  South Norfolk Council reported ‘following a visit to 17 Langley Street planning permission is required and the owner of the land has been requested to submit an application’.
· Wherryman’s Way – Andrew Milner of Chedgrave rang to ask the level of support and what our feelings are on the proposed permanent temporary closure of the Wherryman’s Way.  All agreed to support keeping the path open, it is of benefit to residents and visitors.  Any closure should be challenged and more scrutiny be made into the costing estimates.  Clerk to feedback to Andrew Milner, Loddon and Chedgrave Parish Councils.
7
Correspondence:  
· Mrs Starman asked if we should discuss requests for donations from Magpas Air Ambulance and East Anglian Children’s Hospice.  Clerk reported funds are limited this year and all donations should be carefully considered.  Parish Councillors to read the requests and bring to the next meeting if felt appropriate.
· Mrs Starman suggested the Playground Committee investigate Groundwork and Tesco working together to award funding to community green space projects.  Date for the Playground committee to be agreed.
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting. 
8
Planning:

8.1 Application: South Norfolk 2016/0562 - Staithe House Langley Street Norfolk NR14 6AD – Erection of shed. – All agreed this should be refused, it is overdevelopment of the site and concerns were raised it will become commercial. 
8.2 Application: South Norfolk 2016/0656 Listed Building and 2016/0654 Householder. Staithe Farm Langley Street Langley Norfolk NR14 6AD --Proposed garage and workshop. All agreed approved, it is all in keeping and sympathetically proposed.
8.3 Decision– Approved: South Norfolk 2016/0192 Cert. Lawfulness Existing.  Staithe Cottage Langley Street Langley Norfolk NR14 6AD Certificate of existing lawful use for continued use as an independent dwelling.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. Budget for financial year ending March 2017 Information shared with Councillors to consider.  A variance of £5539 is forecast due to additional expense of the War Memorial and Playground refurbishments.  It is essential therefore to be careful of any expenditure over the coming year.
9.2 Quarterly Bank reconciliation Bank Statements were checked and in order.
9.3 Quarterly Budget v Actual All Parish Councillors viewed prepared document and were satisfied with spending to date.  End of Year actual spend was within approx £120 of budget.
9.4 The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100884
	£20.00

	Mrs Lynn Starman
	Re-imbursement of Temporary Events Licence
	100885
	£21.00

	Action Play & Leisure
	To supply and install a swing with metal legs and safer surfacing
	BACS
	£3049.20

	Adnams
	Grant received for Swings
	INCOME
	£1610.00

	South Norfolk Council
	Grant received for Queens Birthday Celebrations
	INCOME
	£400

	Norfolk Playing Fields Association
	Annual Subscription 2016/17
	BACS
	20.00

	Norfolk Association of Local Councils
	2016/2017 Subscription
	BACS
	£112.57


· Account Balances at 5 April 2016
· Current Account: £1654.66
· Savings Account : £7420.89
· Playground Account: £551.51
10.  County Councillors Report: 
· A new slightly revised final bus timetable for the service from Rockland to Loddon via Langley and Hardley was shared.  Clerk to put copies on notice boards.

· Lining in Loddon High Street is likely to take place on 18 April 2016 during the day.
· A new roundabout where George Lane meets the A146 should be in position before housing starts.

· Wherryman’s Way – The bank is the problem not the footpath.  Norfolk County Council can not replace the bridges as the bank is not secure.  Banks are the responsibility of the owner and it is estimated to cost above 1.3 million to repair due to materials having to be delivered by river.
11.  District Councillors Report:

· Boundary review ongoing

· An annual grant is available which could be used to address the issue of planning departments electronically sending details.  It was suggested we could purchase a projector for sharing details instead of the Clerk printing in A4.  Parish Councillors to consider this, Clerk to include in May agenda.
12.  Tree Wardens Report:  200 mixed hedging plants have arrived for Langley Church.  These will be planted over the weekend.  Ivy has been cut on roadside flowering cherry trees.  Frieda’s tree has yet to be purchased.
13.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
· Mr Caston reported the water sitting on Staithe road near the Almshouses was excessive.  Clerk to report to Highways with photo evidence if available.  The cuts recently carried out are not deep enough and do not reach the dykes, Clerk to report. 
· Mr Timmins reported the litter pick has been arranged for 7 & 8 May 2016.  The tables within the Playground have been stained.  He will aim to do the benches next.  Play equipment has been cleaned.  
14.      Public Participation: None
15.      Date of next Meeting - To include Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council  

Meeting-Tuesday 3 May 2016, 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.  
      The Meeting closed at 20:47
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